
 
 
 

 
 
 

Chiang Mai University Announcement  
on 

Teaching and Learning Guidelines for the First Semester of Academic Year 2021 
during COVID-19 

 
 
 This announcement follows the Center for COVID-19 Situation Administration’s 
announcement on the recent COVID-19 outbreak in Thailand, the summer semester 
break of the 2020 academic year, and the traveling of students and staff. Furthermore, by 
virtue of Section 35 and Section 38 of the Chiang Mai University Act B.E. 2008 and the 
resolution of the University Executive Committee Meeting No. 10/2021 on May 28, 2021, 
it was deemed appropriate to issue this announcement on guidelines for teaching and 
learning as follows: 
 
 1. All courses shall be conducted online from June 21, 2021 to July 31, 2021                  
in accordance with the objectives and learning outcomes of each course.   
       1.1 For lecture-based courses, teachers can choose to use the appropriate 
online learning support program tools that stimulate the learning of students (Active 
Online Learning). 
       1.2  For practical courses, teachers may choose to alter the teaching methods, 
or move the field work to the end of Semester 1, 2021 
                   1.3  Internship/Co-operative Education courses have the following guidelines: 
      1.3.1 The methods of the internship/co-operative education courses can be 
altered as appropriate, and other courses can be substituted in accordance with the 
objectives and learning outcomes of the course.   
                   1.3.2 Advise students in their study plan and projects (excluding co-
operative education courses).  
                   1.3.3 Postpone internship/co-operative education activities and adjust the 
course plan without impacting the students’ graduation. 
                   1.3.4 If the cooperative education training is held at a venue that have 
measures in place to prevent and control the spread COVID-19, the supervisor may 
consider allowing students to engage in the training. Students are required to give a 
written notice that they will voluntarily participate in cooperative education training at 
such an establishment.  
 
  2. If there are foreign students in the course, please follow these guidelines: 
                   2.1  From June 21, 2021 to July 31, 2021, all courses must be taught online in 
accordance with the objectives and learning outcomes of each course.   
     2.2   From August 1, 2021 to the end of the first semester, academic year 2021. 
                  2.2.1 If the students are unable to return to Thailand, continue holding 
classes online. 
                  2.2.2 If the students are in Thailand, the method of instruction can be 
determined by the course supervisor. 
                 
                 The university will continue to provide further updates as necessary. 

 
           Announced on May 23, 2021. 
 
 

                        
                                                 
                                                                                   (Clinical Professor Niwes Nantachit, M.D.)  
                             President, Chiang Mai University 

 


